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Changed Forever 

What a wonderful opening night for the Shrine of 

Remembrance ‘Changed Forever’ exhibition! A huge 

thank you to the local community groups that have 

worked tirelessly to bring the exhibition to town. 

Well done to our students Josephine Ceballos, James 

Hercott, Jasmine Twigg and Zac Manton who 

volunteered and assisted with the setting up of the 

exhibition. Thanks also to the Year 7 & 8 

Community Connections classes and Wendy and 

Narelle who used their culinary skills to create the 

fruit and cheese skewers that were enjoyed by all! 

They looked great and were delicious! I encourage 

you all to pop in and check out this world class 

exhibition as we are very fortunate to have this on 

display in our town.  It has only been to one other 

country location so let’s ‘relish’ the experience. 

Berry Street Training 

Over the past two days, the entire Pyramid Hill College staff have been very engaged with the 

Berry Street Education Model (BSEM) training. This training course has enlightened and 

provided staff with many strategies that can be used to increase engagement with students 

who struggle in the classroom and to successfully improve all students’ self-regulation, growth 

and academic achievement.  

Attitude to School Student Survey 

We value student voice as a means to improving student engagement, wellbeing and quality 

instruction and are conducting a survey to find out what your child thinks of your school.  

The AtoSS is an annual student survey offered by the Department of Education and Training 

to assist your child’s school to gain an understanding of students' perceptions and experience 

of school. Students will be asked about their thoughts and feelings in relation to their school, 

their learning, peer and family relationships, resilience, bullying, mental health and wellbeing, 

physical activity, and life in general.  

This year, the AtoSS will be conducted over the period 6th June -17th June 

Please find more information regarding this survey on page two of this newsletter. 

Principal’s News 

Pyramid Hill College 

Values 
Respect:  

We are respectful of self, others and the 

environment. (we are thoughtful of our words 

and actions.) 

Learn:  

We are learners who strive for excellence. 

( We challenge ourselves to do our best.) 

Community:  

We are community minded and embrace 

diversity. (We foster a sense of community and 

belonging for all.) 

Diary 2022 
June 

  1  School Photos 

10  Filipino Independence Day Activities 

13  Public Holiday 

16  Circus Challenge Incursion 

17  VET Taster Day - Year 9 

18  Fairfax Workshop Yr 9/10 

20-24 Yr 9/10 Camp 

22  Cinderella Excursion 

Pyramid Hill College is a Child Safe School 

Term 2                        

Music Lessons 

payments are now due 
and payable to the office or by      

direct deposit. 

Lost Property 
We are accumulating quite a lot of 

lost property, especially school    

jackets and food/drink containers.                                            

These are all unnamed so it is                   

impossible to return them to their 

rightful owners. 

Please contact the office if you think 

they are yours. 



 

Family Services  

Last week I popped into the Neighbourhood House to meet 

the Catholic Care and St Vinnies workers. These services 

provide a wide ranges of resources for families. Please check 

out what they offer and make use of them. It is fantastic that 

we have these services available in Pyramid Hill and if we 

don’t use them, we lose them. Please read the articles below 

outlining what these services offer. 

St Vinnies – Meet Leiza Webb-Mathers 
Some of you know me as the chaplain 

from St Patrick’s. This is a very important 

role for me but not the only hat I wear. 

I’m a proud mum of 4 children ranging in 

age from 32- to 12 years, I have 4 

grandchildren. My passion is community 

and I have been a part of the Pyramid Hill 

community for 5 years now. To be able to 

give to the community is vital in 

rural areas. My many hats include a swim teacher, a Lions 

member, a volunteer for family drug help (which supports 

families living with someone with a substance issue), 

Gannawarra Toy run, community hamper coordinator, Baptist 

church member and St Vinnies,  Kerang conference member. 

To be connected helps to reach those in need of support. 

Kim from Pyramid NeighbourHood house has given St Vinnies 

the opportunity to come to Pyramid Hill every second week. I 

am available to offer assistance or support to you or people 

of the community. Even if you would just like a chat please 

come on down. To use a service is to keep it in your 

community. 

Attitude to School Student Survey 

We value student voice as a means to improving student 

engagement, wellbeing and quality instruction and are 

conducting a survey to find out what your child thinks of your 

school.  

The AtoSS is an annual student survey offered by the 

Department of Education and Training to assist your child’s 

school to gain an understanding of students' perceptions and 

experience of school. Students will be asked about their 

thoughts and feelings in relation to their school, their 

learning,peer and family relationships, resilience, bullying, 

mental health and wellbeing, physical activity, and life in 

general.  

Please find more information regarding this survey attached to 

this newsletter 

 

This year, the AtoSS will be conducted over the period 6th 

June -17th June 

  

INTEGRATED FAMILY SERVICES visiting regularly at the 

Pyramid Hill Neighbourhood House 

Worried about your family? 

As a parent its normal to feel overwhelmed sometimes. With 

help, you can provide your children with a better quality of life. 

You can work towards creating a healthy and peaceful 

environment. 

INTEGRATED FAMILY SERVICES work with families to 

understand their specific needs and tailor a response that may 

include support with – 

 In home support dealing with issues including child 

development, disability, drug and alcohol, family conflict, 

financial difficulties, mental health, trauma, social isolation. 

 Parenting skill development 

 Advocacy 

 Connection and referrals to other community supports 

INTEGRATED FAMILY SERVICES is a confidential free 

service available to anyone that has children 18 and under in 

their care. 

A member from the Family Services team from CatholicCare 

Victoria will be sitting at the Pyramid Neighborhood House 

every second Thursday from 10.30-12.30 to answer any 

questions you might have on how Family Services may 

support your family. 

Families are welcome to contact Family Services directly at 

CatholicCare Victoria 54381300 and speak with reception. 

Please note: 
When paying online, please make sure that you put your 

name on the deposit. 
 

Family statements will be sent out soon. Please note that 
we need permission to use your CSEF money for camps 

and excursions. 
If you see that you owe money for excursions but have a 

credit on your statement, please contact the office and we 
will allocate it to the relevant camp/excursion. 



Head Lice 
  Please keep checking your children’s hair and 
make sure that long hair is tied back for school. 

 

Year F-6 News   

Workers of the Week 

Maddie Leerson: for her fabulous attitude in Maths this 

week. 

Kerenza Archbold: for trying hard with her handwriting. 

Lucy Scott: (Year 6 award) for staying focused in class. 

Toby Peter: for a fantastic week with measurement. 

Tobias Wiltshire: for ‘knocking Mrs Cain’s socks off’’ 

with his recall of Auslan signs. WOW! 

Charlotte Pickles: for having a fantastically positive 

week. 

Thomas Hercott: for thinking outside the box for 

interesting ideas! Especially for his (scary) speech topic. 

Alice Roberts:  for showing great enthusiasm towards 

her speech and displaying keen research skills to find 

information. Well done Alice! 

Elsie Poole: although being injured, Elsie ‘soldiered on’ 

giving everything a go and she is always kind to everyone. 

Emily Watkins: for fitting beautifully into the Year 4/5 

class routine and giving everything a good go. 

 

School Vision Statement 

The Pyramid Hill College community is committed to providing an inclusive, caring and rigorous learning environment 

that engages our students and challenges them to reach their full potential; academically, socially, emotionally, 

physically and creatively. 

Students are empowered to demonstrate and value knowledge and skills that will support them, as life-long learners, 

to participate in and contribute to a wider community.  

We promote a positive school culture that ensures staff, students and parents feel valued, have meaningful opportuni-

Classroom Cup Winners: Year 6 

50 Nights Reading: 

Tyler Pollard, Matt Policarpio, Ronnie Jessop. 

100 Nights’ Reading: 

Cooper Gould, Laura Poole, Sophie Twigg, Matt 

Caspani,     Max Twigg. 

Cinderella the Musical 

A medical note (Yellow) for Cinderella the Musical has been 
sent home to those people who have paid for the tickets. 
This note needs to be returned no later than 

Wednesday  1st June. 



Year 7-10  
Learning Neighbourhood 

NCD Cross Country 

We had nine students compete in the NCD cross country in 

St Arnaud on Monday. We were greeted with sunny skies 

and ideal running conditions which was a nice surprise given 

past days. There were five runners in the junior boys event 

and four runners in the junior girls event which ensured 

there were familiar faces in each event for our students. The 

feedback from the students indicated that the course was a 

bit more undulating than the flat ground that we were used 

to running on home, which resulted in some sore calf 

muscles, nevertheless the students persevered and 

represented the College in an excellent man-

ner. Congratulations to all the students involved as it takes 

commitment and determination to complete long distance 

running. Thank you to Joe for driving the bus and 

accompanying us on the day. A special congratulations to 

James, William and Eloise who will progress to the LMR 

Cross Country on Tuesday. 

 Junior boys (3km)   Junior girls (3km)  

James Hercott 16th   Eloise Walters 20th  

William Hercott 26th    Alina Gould 46th 

Jack Gould 40th     Sophie Gilmore 51st 

Jed Stewart 45th    Dempsey Lee  

Kobi Manton 46th   

Year 9 & 10 Melbourne Camp 

Permission and information notes were distributed Monday 

afternoon to students who had completed an expression of 

interest form for the Year 9 and 10 camp. If students didn't 

complete an expression of interest form but would still like 

to go they should contact Mr Roberts or the College. 
 

Uniform 

A note was distributed at the end of last week regarding 

uniform. If students are out of uniform parents need to write 

a note for the homeroom teacher for students to get a 

uniform pass. Uniform is available to be purchased from the 

office. 

Push up challenge 

We have signed up to complete the Push Up Challenge again 

this year which runs from June 1st to June 25th. Participants 

are encouraged to complete 3139 push ups over this time 

frame. Participants do not need to do push ups, they can do 

another form of exercise such as sit ups, burpees or squats. 

In addition, the number of exercises done can be reduced or 

increased. The initiative is designed to promote mental 

health and wellbeing through awareness and conversations. To 

take part you can sign up at the link below. Parents, guardians and 

community members are encouraged to join too.  
https://www.thepushupchallenge.com.au/fundraisers/

pyramidhillcollegeandcommunity 

Afternoon TAP 

As a part of afternoon TAP on Tuesdays, the Year 7-10 

students have been completing mixed year level netball to 

build cooperation and teamwork. Thank you to the TAP 

teachers for their assistance with it and to the students for 

their efforts in playing, scoring, umpiring and cheering. 

Student of the Fortnight 

Congratulations to William Kunde and Ellesha Fergusson who 

were our winners for student of the fortnight. William was 

nominated for being a good friend and for helping out in the 

garden. Ellesha was nominated for showing great leadership in 

PE. Despite being injured, Ellesha has volunteered to umpire 

netball games. Both William and Ellesha have been setting an 

excellent example for their peers; enjoy your vouchers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Hands on Learning 

The HoL team started mowing the lawns at the Kindergarten 

this week which is something that will continue for the 

remainder of the year. It did take us a while to get the mower 

started but after some teamwork we got it started and 

Matthew and Kobi mowed the back lawns. Other projects 

saw Jed, William K and Mitch concreting the wooden 

structure for outside of the textiles room. Kobi, Rylan, 

Jamison, Mitch and William H also started digging holes for 

the ga ga pit. Matthew and Jacobi continued their great work 

on the wooden trays for staff. Jamison and Helen cooked 

roast pork for lunch which was delicious.  

https://www.thepushupchallenge.com.au/fundraisers/pyramidhillcollegeandcommunity
https://www.thepushupchallenge.com.au/fundraisers/pyramidhillcollegeandcommunity







